

MEMORANDUM

TO:

President Edward T. Foote II

FROM:

George C. Alexandrakis

Chairman, Faculty Senate

DATE:

June 23, 1989

SUBJECT:

Faculty Senate Legislation #88018(B) -

Modification of Dean's List and Establishment of Provost's Honor

Roll

The Faculty Senate, at its meeting of May 8, 1989, voted to approve Faculty Senate Legislation #88018(B) - Modification of Dean's List and Establishment of Provost's Honor Roll. The text of the legislation is as follows:

Dean's List - Students who have attained a quality point average of 3.5 or higher.

Provost's Honor Roll - Students who have attained a quality point average of 3.75 or higher.

This legislation is now forwarded to you for your action.

GCA/b

cc: Provost Luis Glaser

Professor Thompson Biggers,

Associate Director of Enrollments

CAPSULE:

Faculty Senate Legislation #88018(B) - Modification of Dean's List and Establishment of Provost's Honor Roll

RESPONSE BY THE PRESIDENT:	DATE: 6/27/89
APPROVED: 40 3	
OFFICE OR INDIVIDUAL TO IMPLEMENT OR PUBL	ISH: Nover
EFFECTIVE DATE OF LEGISLATION:	
NOT APPROVED AND REFERRED TO:	
REMARKS (IF NOT APPROVED):	

THE DEAN'S LIST

Requirement effective Fall Semester 1988 is QPA of 3.60 or higher.

The Dean's List is composed of those undergraduate students who have attained high scholastic achievement for the semester. To attain the Dean's List, a student must, for the semester:

- a. have registered for and have completed 12 or more graded credits (excluding the credits earned in courses taken for credit only);
- b. have attained a quality point average of 3.30 or higher for the semester.

The Dean's List will be announced by each college and school at the end of the semester. The Registrar will post this achievement to the student's Permanent Record Card.

Please Note: In the event that a change of grade is made as a result of an error which is totally independent of the student (examples: faculty recording, computational, grades not submitted by deadline), the new grade should be substituted and and the proper honors should be recorded on the permanent transcript. This policy will be fair to our students who, with this new procedure, will no longer be penalized for someone else's error.

THE PRESIDENT'S HONOR ROLL

The President's Honor Roll is composed of those undergraduate students who have attained the highest possible scholastic achievement for the semester. To attain the President's Honor Roll a student must, for the semester:

- a. have registered for and completed 12 or more graded credits (excluding credits earned in courses taken for credit only);
- b. have attained a quality point average of 4.0 for the semester.

The President's Honor Roll will be announced by the Registrar who will post the achievement to the student's Permanent Record Card, and distribute the President's Honor Roll Certificate.

Please Note: In the event that a change of grade is made as a result of an error which is totally independent of the student (examples: faculty recording, computational, grades not submitted by deadline), the new grade should be substituted and and the proper honors should be recorded on the permanent transcript. This policy will be fair to our students who, with this new procedure, will no longer be penalized for someone else's error.